
 

Friday 21st July 

 

 

Key Dates 

 Friday 21st July finish for Summer holidays 

Wednesday September 6th pupils back to school 



Withernsea Primary School Newsletter 

Message from Mr Hartmann 

Thank you for all of your support this academic year. We have had a very successful year with so 

many achievements to celebrate. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the staff team for 

their hard work and dedication throughout the year and a well done to all of our amazing pupils for 

the progress they have made. On behalf of the staff team, I would like to wish everyone within the 

Withernsea Primary School community a lovely summer break and we look forward to welcoming 

the children back to school in September. 

Weekly Attendance 

Last week's whole school attendance was 92.1 %.  This is below our target of 96%. While we 

understand that this time of year brings lots of illnesses, please support us by ensuring your child is 

in school wherever possible so they are receiving a full education. 

Each day consists of two sessions so if your child is unwell in the morning but seem to feel better 

during the day, they could attend for the afternoon session. 

RCE  -79.1% 

RJH  - 90.5% 

1AS  -87% 

1DT  - 93.4% 

1SC  - 94.6% 

2AH  - 86.7% 

2MJ  - 92.4% 

2OD  - 95.8% 

3CB  - 83.2% 

3LK  - 92.2% 

3LF  - 99% 

4AF  - 92.9% 

4KB  - 95.7% 

4ML  - 94.5% 

5LW  - 94.8% 

5RT  - 87.2% 

5CC  - 91.3% 

6EK  - 93.2% 



6KH  - 93.1% 

6RL  - 89.3% 

Provision  - 85.7% 



Fun Free Family Festival - Summer Holiday fun. 

 



Class News 

 

1 - Nursery 

Nursery  

Nursery have had an amazing last week at school and tried so hard with their sports day on Friday!  

The children enjoyed the party on Thursday, playing lots of party games and pass the parcel as well 

as eating lots of treats!  

Thank you for an amazing year with the children in nursery and have a fantastic summer holidays!  

21.07. 

 

2 - Reception 

Reception  



This week we have had an amazing time, celebrating our final week of school and talking about our 

favourite memories of school this year!  

The children had a fantastic sports day on Friday (after being postponed) and worked really hard to 

complete the activities.  

On Thursday, we enjoyed having a party, eating party food and playing party games! Thank you to 

everyone who contributed to the party food!  

We have loved to get to know the children this year and spend their first year of school with them!  

Have an amazing summer!  

21.07 

 

3 - Tigers trust:) 

Year 1 

We have had a wonderful final week in Year 1!  

We had our celebration assembly where we talked about attendance and what a good year we have 

had! 

We have had lots of fun, snacks, movie afternoons and choice of many summer activities. We have 

welcomed Mrs Lambert and Mrs Armstrong back into Year 1 and helped them decorate our Y1 

classroom ready for next year!  

Hope everyone has a fantastic summer holidays! x 

21.7 



 

Year 2 

We cannot believe our time in Year 2 is over! We have had a wonderful week of celebration activities, 

making the most of our final days together.  

It has been a fantastic year and we have done lots of lovely things including our Christmas disco, 

walks around Withernsea and our amazing trip to Sewerby Hall. 

We just want to take this opportunity to thank you for your incredible support - the children have 

made amazing progress this year and produced so much work they can be proud of! We are going to 

miss them so much but wish them all the very best of luck in Year 3, we just know that they will 

smash it!  

 

The Year 2 team 

21/07/2023 

Year 3 

Another wonderful week! :) 

In English we have been looking at features of a persuasive text ready for writing our persuasive 

piece to the government next week! We have enjoyed exploring 'The Window' in Guided Reading! 

We have also explored Plastic Pollution in our Non Fiction Guided Reading lessons! In Maths we have 

finished our topic of Statistics and have been doing consolidation lessons on time and multiplication! 

PE has been fun! This week due to bad weather we did some Pilates! In DT we have finished sewing 

our Fish and the children have really enjoyed this! n History we are now looking at the Ancient Maya 



civilisation and their writing and have crate dour own Hieroglyphs! We hope you enjoyed reading 

your reports and we are all looking forward to having some fun in our final week together next week 

The year 3 team  

 

Year 4 

Well, what a fantastic year that has been!  The year 4 four team of staff would like to congratulate 

all of the amazing, hard working children for their resilience, responsibility and respect.   

Some of the highlights for us has been the two trips into Hull to the Christmas party and the Hull 

and East Riding Museum.  We are really proud to be part of this vibrant school community and the 

children are always praised for their fantastic manners.  This has also been noted by many 

members of the public at the recent swimming sessions.    

We hope, as staff, that we have made a positive and long lasting impression on your children that 

will help them go forward into the next steps of their learning journey. They have made us laugh so 

much this year and we look forward to seeing what they get up to in year 5.   

Thanks, as ever, for your support.  We appreciate it! 

Best regards, 

Year 4 



 

4 - Year 4  - Making the greenhouse in DT. 

Year 5 

This week in Year 5 we rounded off our maths by looking at cubic centimetres and estimating 

capacity. We also finished reading Dead Man's Cove and created some amazing book reviews for 

it! In English we completed our poems based on our work around the  'Parade of the Beast 

Doodles’. As the week has drawn to a close we have enjoyed a range of fun activities to celebrate 

our time in year 5. 

We want to say a huge thank you to all of the children, staff and parents for all of their support 

and hard work this year: it has been a fantastic year.  

We hope you all have a wonderful summer holiday and we look forward to seeing everyone back 

on the 6th September. 

Many thanks, 

The Year 5 Team 

 

5 - Year 5 

In year 6 this week, we have had lots of fun to celebrate the successes of our students this year. On 

Monday, we watched the movie 'Wonder'. Now we have finished the book, the children really 

enjoyed immersing themselves in the film. On Tuesday, we had two bouncy castles visit the school. 

On Wednesday, year 6 had their 'talent show' - we were really impressed by all the confidence and 

talents showcased by our year 6s. On Thursday, we had our 'Oscar awards' and buffet. It was really 

lovely seeing the children all dressed up and excited about what they/each other had achieved. On 

Friday, the children had the opportunity to sign each other's year books and then go around the 

school and have their t-shirts signed by other students and teachers. What an exciting week! The 

staff in year 6 would like to say a huge well done and good luck to our students this year. The children 



will all be missed, but we know they are going to have a fantastic time in high school and achieve 

great things in the future. Also, we would like to say a big thank you to parents for their continued 

support this year. We hope you all have a lovely Summer holidays. 

 

- The year 6 team. 

21.07.2023 

 

6 - Year 6 

Provision 

Thank you for all your support this year. We are proud of what the children have achieved and look 

forward to seeing you all next year. Enjoy your Summer.  
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